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This week 5M led us in prayer around the theme ‘peace’. I know from my time at Shalom (the Hebrew word for 

peace) we tried often to articulate the true meaning of this special word for students. It is built from a root de-

noting wholeness or completeness, but I often found it difficult to explain what that might look like, let alone 

taste like. The Year 5 students did an amazing job this week helping us to understand this term a little more 

deeply. They described ‘peace’ as feeling like a warm hug from Mum and suggested if it was a food it might 

taste like vanilla ice-cream. They also shared the prayer below which beautifully encapsulates a true sense of 

what ‘peace’ might look like in action.  

 

Peace 
Peace is calmness, peace is quietness,  

Peace is love and gentleness,  
Peace is gladness, peace is goodness.  

Peace is joy and happiness. 
Peace is loving, peace is helping 
Peace is showing that you care. 
Peace is sharing, peace is giving 
Peace is joining hands in prayer.  

 

This week I have felt a strong sense of peace from each corner of our school. The year has started very well 

and I just feel that there is a great feeling in the air at St. Patrick’s. Several school staff members have started 

the ritual of attending the short, simple, yet reflective 7am Thursday morning Mass at St. Patrick’s church, fol-

lowed by a cup of coffee from visiting coffee van. Please feel free to join us! All welcome! Fr. Don’s Homily 

touched on a similar theme and made me reflect on how lucky we are to live in a fairly peaceful part of the 

world, despite some frightening events that have unfolded over recent weeks, a lot closer to home. Pope Fran-

cis (2014) suggests that Justice and Peace start at home. This message resonates with me. We can often feel 

powerless to make a difference to peace on the world stage, but we all have the power to impact our own fami-

ly’s sense of peace and consequently our St. Patrick’s School community. Pope Francis would suggest this a 

building block for ‘a world that respects each other, accepts others in their diversity and takes care of each oth-

er’. This is not always easy and sometimes hard to achieve even in our own backyards, but worth working to-

wards and I can see the fruits of the work you do with your own children in the way they have started this year, 

so THANK YOU! 
 

Last year it was wonderful to have the opportunity to come together as a Parents and Friends group to listen to 

Justin Coulson (Semester 1) and to learn about the Zones of Regulations (Semester 2) which is heavily used to 

regulate behaviour at St. Patrick’s. I hope some of these strategies are assisting parents, as they navigate their 

way through their children’s daily lives. Over the break, I spent some time working my way through some won-

derful suggestions made by parents for future topics. Parents suggested ideas and strategies to use at home to 

strengthen their child’s grasp of numeracy and literacy and these are the topics we have chosen. 

https://www.facebook.com/St-Patricks-Catholic-Primary-School-Bundaberg-552393574890558/
https://www.bundabergcatholic.net.au/


PRINCIPAL’S NEWS CONTINUED 

I have invited our Diocesan Primary Mathematics Consultant, John Campbell, to join us on Monday the 11th of 

March to run two practical, hands-on parent sessions. I will ask that parents register for one or both sessions 

closer to the time, but please make sure you ‘SAVE THE DATE’ as I very much look forward to catching up with 

any parents able to make what should be an informative and worthwhile time to connect.  

 

 

This week I visited Year 6 to speak about leadership and they were inducted as leaders of our school today.       

I congratulated our newest leaders for being a significant element of the smooth, calm beginning experienced 

thus far. I hope the year has started well for you and your children. 

 

 Kim O’Shea-Hard 
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APRE NEWS 

For forty days, we accompany Jesus on his 

passionate journey to Calvary and we see 

the courage he shows, despite his suffering. 

Like Jesus, we try to show kindness to oth-

ers. Lent is a time of hope as we renew our 

relationship with God. During these forty 

days, it is an opportunity for us to take time 

to reflect on our lives, say sorry for any 

wrongdoing and focus on our relationship 

with God. 
 

Every year during Lent we set the students 

challenges to help raise money for Project 

Compassion. Project Compassion is Caritas 

Australia’s annual Lenten fundraising and 

awareness-raising appeal. Millions of Aus-

tralians come together in solidarity with the 

world’s poor to help end poverty, promote 

justice and uphold dignity. 
 

On Monday students will receive their small 

donation boxes to take home and find a few 

coins to put in it during Lent. Our first Lent 

challenge will be announced next week. 
 

Remember also, Tuesday is Shrove Tuesday 

‘Pancakes for People’ Mini Vinnies fundrais-

er. This will take place before school and 

students can purchase 2 mini pancakes for 

$1.50.  
 

Our fundraising efforts for Lent culminate in 

the last week of school with our annual Mini 

Fair (more details about the Fair will be pro-

vided soon). We look forward to giving Lent 

100% for all future generations. 

Lent 2024 

Next Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, marking the start of the 

liturgical season of Lent. Lent is a time of prayer, fasting and 

almsgiving. This means it is a time where we pray, act kindly 

towards other people, give up things we enjoy and give to oth-

ers, as we prepare to celebrate the great feast of Easter. Our 

liturgy will be held in the Multi at 8.45am, led by Year 6. 



SPORTS NEWS 

Sacramental  

Families  

for 2022 

 

Please click on the Facebook 
icon below to join the Parish’s 

private Facebook Group for 
up to-date information posted 

regarding the Sacramental 
program. 

 

 

BUNDABERG DISTRICT U12 SCHOOL SPORTS TRIALS—2024 

Trial information will be advised in the school’s newsletter each week detailing trial information for upcoming individual 

and team events.   

Gaining selection in a Bundaberg District Team is the first step on the pathway to representing Wide Bay and Queens-

land.  To represent Bundaberg District, students must be born 2012, 2013 & 2014 (only exceptional 10 year old students 

will be given permission to trial in team sports).  The majority of team sport trials occur in February and March. 

Please be aware of the following points: 

·  Team sports are selected in an U12 category and it is very unlikely that a 10 year old student would be selected, 

with the exception of Rugby League.  Rugby League selects students in U10, U11 and U12 categories due to the 

contact nature of the sport.  

·  Bundaberg District trials are not ‘have a go’ trials.  St Patrick’s has a responsibility for sending students who we feel 

display high ability in the chosen sport and a high level of behaviour. 

·  Students wishing to trial must have a consent form issued by the school with authorisation from Mr Plumb, Ms 

Gollshewsky or Annette Hammermeister.  Students will not be able to participate in the trials without a Bundaberg 

District Primary Schools nomination form. 

·  Cross Country and Athletics nominations will be made by the school after our school carnivals.  Swimming & Aquath-

lon are the exceptions – Wide Bay School Sport are responsible for the selection of these teams. 

BDSS Sport Age Group Date Venue Time 

Netball    

Girls   

10-11 years Thursday 29 February Multi—St Luke’s Anglican  
3:30 to 

5:00pm 

12 years 

Plus 10-11 yr call backs 
Thursday 7 March Multi—St Luke’s Anglican  

3:30 to 

5:00pm 

Boys  
10-12 years 

Plus 12 yr call backs 
Thursday 14 March Multi—St Luke’s Anglican  

3:30 to 

5:00pm 

Basketball 

Girls 

& 

Boys 

2012, 2013 & 2014 
Monday 12 February 

Thursday 15 February 
Bundaberg Basketball Stadium 

4:15 to 

5:30pm 

Girls 
2012, 2013 & exceptional 

2014 players 

Friday 23 February 

Friday 1 March 
Bundy Touch Association 

3:45 to 

5:30pm 
Touch  

Football  

Boys 
2012, 2013 & exceptional 

2014 players 

Thursday 29 February 

Friday 1 March 

 

Bundy Touch Association 
3:45 to 

5:30pm 

Golf 
Boys & Girls Trials:  Nominations close on Friday 1 March.  A golf handicap will be required for nomina-

tion purposes.  Please see Annette Hammermeister if interested or for more information.  

WIDE BAY SCHOOL SPORT  

Swimmers must be born 2014, 2013 & 2012.  The 2024 Queensland 10-12 Years Schools Swimming Championships 

will be held at Chandler Aquatic Centre, Brisbane over 26 – 28 March. 

Parents must ensure to submit nominations by survey link by Monday 19th February.  Students selected will be notified 

directly on the parent email provided. 

Nominate via this link  

10-19 Years Nomination  

https://survey.qed.qld.gov.au/n/bDRh03w  

Selection in the Wide Bay Regional Team is gained by submitting times swum in the 50 metre pool in a QSA sanctioned 

meet. When times are submitted, they must be verified by printouts from Meet Manager and then stamped and signed by 

the club’s secretary or record keeper. If this procedure is not followed, times will not be accepted. 

10-19 Years Multi-Class Nomination  

https://survey.qed.qld.gov.au/n/dLgh4QE  

https://survey.qed.qld.gov.au/n/bDRh03w
https://survey.qed.qld.gov.au/n/dLgh4QE


SHALOM SAVE THE DATE 

Information Evening - Wednesday 21 February 2024 - REGISTER NOW > https://enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au/

information-evening  

 

Open Day - Tuesday 5 March 2024 - REGISTER NOW > https://enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au/open-day  

 

Applications Close - Friday 19 April 2024 – ONLINE ENROLMENT > https://enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au/

secondary-school-enrolment/start  

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/RxMBCOMK5nil96zDUEvMBU?domain=enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/RxMBCOMK5nil96zDUEvMBU?domain=enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/tidjCP7L5oS9r78BU0ouJe?domain=enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/WwJSCQnM5pIgE5MnUMIJQm?domain=enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/WwJSCQnM5pIgE5MnUMIJQm?domain=enrol.scbgrok.catholic.edu.au


CATHOLIC SCHOOLS RACE DAY  

Tickets go on sale  

Monday 5 February via the link  

https://www.trybooking.com/
COQMY  

https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/dvbuCANp9GsGw6O6TGZ5Ub?domain=trybooking.com
https://protect-au.mimecast.com/s/dvbuCANp9GsGw6O6TGZ5Ub?domain=trybooking.com


TERM ONE PLANNER 

2024 SPORT DATES 

Friday 26th April Junior Obstacle Course Prep to Year 2 St Patrick’s 

Monday 29th April Cross Country Years 3 to 6 Shalom College 

Friday 14th June Senior Athletics Day Students born 2015, 2014, 2013 & 2012 Shalom College 

Friday 21st June Junior Athletics Day Students born 2019, 2018, 2017 & 2016 St Patrick’s 

Friday 29th November Swimming Carnival Years 3 to 6 Bundaberg  

2024 TERM DATES  

TERM 1 Monday 22 January - Thursday 28 March  

TERM 2 Monday 15 April - Friday 21 June 

TERM 3 Monday 8 July - Friday 13 September 

TERM 4 Monday 30 September - Friday 6 December 

WEEK 2 Week 29th January-2nd February      

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5G 

Friday  Opening School Mass 9.00am Years 3-6 

WEEK 3 Week 5th February—9th February     

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 5M 

Friday  Year 6 Leadership Induction 9.00am Whole School 

WEEK 4 Week 12th February—16th February     

Monday Parish Mass 9.00am Year 3 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6S 

Wednesday Ash Wednesday 8:40am Whole School 

Friday  PUPIL FREE DAY  

WEEK 5 Week 19th February—23rd February     

Monday Parish Mass 9.00am Year 1 & 5 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6M 

WEEK 6 Week 26th February—1st March Time Year Level 

Monday Parish Mass 9.00am Year 3 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 6K 

WEEK 7 Week 4th March—8th March Time Year Level 

Monday Parish Mass 9.00am Year 6  

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 2N 

Thursday Dance Night 5:00pm Whole School 

WEEK 8 Week 11th March—15th March     

Monday Parish Mass 9.00am Year 4 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer 8.40am 2L 

Thursday St Patrick's Day Liturgy 9.00am Whole School 

WEEK 9 Week 18th March—22nd March     

Monday Parish Mass 9.00am Year 2 

Tuesday—Thursday  Courtyard Prayer  8.40am 2C 

WEEK 10 Week 25th March - 29th March     

Monday Palm Sunday 8:40am 4M & 4K 

Tuesday Last Supper 8.40am 4F 

Wednesday Good Friday 8.40am 5G 

Thursday Easter Prayer 9:00am Year 6 & Prep 

  
Easter Hat Parade 10:00am Prep to Year 3 

Mini Fair 11:15am Whole School 
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